Tri-Parish Council Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 18, 2007 

5:15pm

Our Lady of Lourdes Social Hall

Council Members Present:  Deb Snyder, Joyce Majure, Bill Neumeyer, Dick Clifford, Father Dick, Father Les, and Darce Vassar

Dinner was graciously provided by Cindy Ulmen of the Tri-Parish Council Support Group.  Deb opened the meeting with a prayer.
Noting a needed syntax spelling correction, the meeting minutes from March 21 were approved.

Deb updated the council regarding the final decorative details for the property signage.  She has been authorized by the council to order two 2-sided signs from Scott and Tracy Trotter to be delivered to St. James for storage until volunteers are found to install the signage on the property.

Darce asked for an update regarding the Tri-Parish Liturgy Committee’s prayer.  It is important to note that the edits requested by the council were in no way meant to show our lack of appreciation.  The council only wants to convey a positive momentum for all parishioners.  Dick shared with the council that the committee would be meeting on Thursday evening and would be addressing the prayer at that time.

The Tri-Parish Stewardship Commission has been reaching out to the members of the council asking for participation and support in their mission.  The council discussed the work of the commission and are extremely supportive of their efforts.  They will convey to the commission that they would like prior communication of any planned activities as they move forward.  Tammy, Darce and Deb will participate in lay witness talks during the month of May. OLL and St. Stans talks will be on May 12/13 and 19/20 and St. James will be on May 6/13.
The council further discussed how the Stewardship Commission is where the passion of the mission comes together.  The council feels that the work done in the commission will help the whole project be more successful and fulfilling for everyone.

Two of the first committees to be established and reorganized will be personnel and finance.  The council will be establishing a personnel committee to evaluate staffing needs, qualifications, budget, etc.  Parishioner names were discussed for possible contacts; Darce will move forward with contacting one of the parishioners.

The council after talking with Ken Griesemer feels that the three respective finance committees should start mingling; sharing best practices; and gaining a better understanding of the project needs that are on the horizon.

Father Les has scheduled a meeting with Sister Mary Kay Henry at OLL on Monday, April 23, at 3pm.  He asked that as many council members as possible be there.  The meeting will focus on town hall meetings, healing process, celebrations, etc.
Council member shared any feedback they had received regarding the bulleting insert produced by the Tri-Parish Communications Committee.  Overall the comments were great; the information was very much viewed as useful and valuable.

Deb will be resending the instructions for accessing the web site inquiries.  She will also research the photo caption error still being reported on the web site.
Bill reported on his recent discussion with Pat Crisler at the Diocese.  Bill has been asked by the council to gain a clearer understanding of some issues that will impact us as we move forward.  

Bill asked Pat:

· To please outline the procedure for the Diocese to pay our invoices throughout the planning, architect, and consultant phase of the project.  This will be provided in writing at a later date.

· How the Tri-Parish Council will be kept informed of our expenses?  Pat indicated that we will be sent monthly statements.

· Please outline the timetable for the Tri-Parish Council to begin to pay back the Diocese.  This will be provided in writing at a later date.

· Please address the estimated assessed fee of $50,000 with regard to servicing the present debt.  This will be provided in writing at a later date; but in general this fee encompasses taxes and administration fees.

Father Dick shared an excerpt from, “Our Hearts Were Burning Within Us”, the messages indicate that the Catholic faith puts a priority on children and youth faith formation, but tends to shy away from strongly pursuing adult faith formation.  The messages further emphasize that an enriched adult faith formation component vastly enhances the entire parish, shows children that faith formation doesn’t cease as an adult, and that adult faith formation should be the organizing principle within the church’s infrastructure.
Father Dick asked the council to keep this information in mind as we move through the project.

Darce and Ken Griesemer have scheduled a conference call for Wednesday, May 23 at 6pm.  This call will take place during the regularly scheduled monthly meeting for the council.

During the previous week the council members conducted a virtual meeting by email to discuss land management and maintenance of the property.  The council has approved an option that includes having the land farmed on a year-to-year lease by Fred Kaufman.  This provides erosion projection, weed control, and a modest source of revenue back to the building fund.
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